
How moving to off-campus housing will affect Financial Aid 

Many college students, specifically juniors and seniors, will live off-campus at one point 

or another during their college career.  While living off campus can be rewarding, it 

does present new responsibilities and some challenges. 

Below are some important things to think about and some of the most commonly asked 

questions about moving off campus and how it will affect the financial aid award letter 

and general process. 

In preparation for moving off-campus, here are some important things to plan for: 

• Finding the right apartment that fits within your student budget. 

• Coming up with the security deposit and first month’s rent. 

• Considering expenses like utilities, transportation and food. 

 

Frequently Asked Questions: 

How will my financial aid be calculated if I live off-campus? 

Your financial aid will be calculated based on the off-campus budget which includes 

tuition and fees, housing and food, books and supplies, health care, transportation and 

personal expenses which are based on the 9-month academic year. Since the cost of 

living off-campus varies for each student depending on where you live and your 

spending habits, we use a standard cost of attendance estimate for all students. Given 

that the estimated cost of living off-campus is less than the cost of university housing, 

students may see a reduction in their financial aid. 

Does the off-campus budget allow money for rent and food? 

Your accepted financial aid, except for Federal Work-Study, is applied to your billing 

charges first. If your financial aid is more than the charges on the billing account, you 

will have a refund due to you that can be used to pay for the off-campus housing 

expenses, including food. 

Note - Room and board expenses for the summer months are not part of the calcu-

lation of your financial aid. Your financial aid for the academic year will be based on 

the 9-month period; fall, winter and spring. Therefore, any refunds received should be 

budgeted appropriately and are not intended to help meet summer expenses. 

Are there loans available for my off-campus living expenses? 

Yes, Federal Direct Loans, including the parent PLUS loan or a private student loan are 

available to meet these expenses. Off-campus living expenses are included in your 

total budget, so loans can be borrowed to cover them. 



What if my monthly rent is more than the amount included in the cost of attendance per 

month? 

If your actual rent cost does exceed the financial aid estimate, it may be possible for 

you to borrow an additional amount for living expenses, but that is dependent on your 

eligibility and availability of loan funds. Be aware that you will incur start-up costs for 

your apartment (security deposits, phone installation, furnishing, etc.) that are not a part 

of the financial aid budget. 

 


